
Caspian Beach Committee 
 March 25, 2025  
Meeting Minutes 

 
 
 
Attending:  Opie, Linda, Rob, Adam, Dede & John.  Missing: Jason 

  
1.     2025-2026 Budget: $4750 contributions by both Greensboro and Hardwick have 
been approved. $1,800 request to Greensboro Association has been submitted. 

  
2.     Mowing and Daily Maintenance: Adam Whitney (and his crew) agreed to continue as 
the main beach maintenance team. Fee will be $5,000 for the period May 15 to Oct 15.  

  
3.     Early Morning Clean-up Person:  Both Jason Bahner and Adam’s group have 
expressed interest in doing this job. The committee was leaning toward giving the work 
to Adam’s team to simplify coordination and operations. Adam will get back to the 
committee by April 15 whether he will have staff to do this work. 

  
4.     Trash barrels, collection and the dumpster: The committee voted in a new “Pack it 
in, Pack it out” policy.  To that end,  

 ed 
a.     Trash barrels will be removed,  
b.     The dumpster will be move to an off-beach site,  
c.     Multiple signs reminding patrons to remove their own trash  will be posted 
around the beach and picnic area, 
d.     Bathrooms will continue to waste baskets and 
e.     Opie will talk with the Hardwick Elementary Summer Lunch people about 
removing their trash from the beach. 

  
5.     Septic Tanks: Adam will be  in charge of monitoring and contracting pumping as 
needed. 

  
6.     Doggy-Bag Dispensers:  Another one will be ordered and John and Adam will move 
the existing dispenser to a more appropriate location. 

  
7.     Grills and Tables:  Adam said they are in good shape so we will not purchase any this 
year. 

  
8.     Shrubbery and Maple Trees. Some nitwit girdled one of our new maples instigating 
its death sentence.  John will talk to HED(Sarah) to see if we can plant shrubbery 



between the lake and the picnic area. If approved, Linda and Dede will be our 
landscaping team. 

  
9.     Water line leak:  John will call John Mackin to get his opinion. 

  
10.  Snow Debris Piles, Plowing and Grading of Parking Lot: John will talk to Tom Camara 
and the road crew. 

  
11.  Any food vendors will be asked to park away from the boat access ramp & cedar 
hedge driveway areas to keep noise and fumes at a minimum. 

  
12.  HED-Beach Committee Memo of Understanding : John will communicate with Sarah 
at HED  to finish this. 

 
-- 
John Schweizer 
 


